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Issue 4410, February 2015 
 

Next club meeting: February 23rd 2015, 7:00 pm, West Creek Café, Camp Bowie Blvd 
 

Presidents Corner: by Tom Blakeney  
 
Hello, fellow Thunderbirds! 
 
It is hard to believe we are almost two months into 2015. I 
actually made it out to the field to fly on February 7th. 
Really enjoyed getting a chance to fly that beautiful day 
and enjoyed seeing so many members at the field. Every 
weekend it seems I either have to work or the weather is 
just not good for flying. My goal for the year is to make it 
to the field once a week on average. But as of today I’m 6 
trips behind on my goal. 
 
Those of you that did not make it to the January meeting 
may not be aware about the outstanding recognition that 
our club and flying site have received from the AMA. 
Thanks to a long intensive and productive effort by Steve 
Ehlers; the AMA has formally recognized Thunderbird 
Field as a National Aero modeling Heritage Program 
Historic Site and the Fort Worth Thunderbirds as a 
National Aero modeling Heritage Program Historic Club. 
We are the very first club to gain this recognition and we 
are the fifth flying site in the country to obtain site 
recognition. These are a very special pair of honors, 
indeed. Thanks again to Steve for his efforts in getting 
these honors for the Thunderbirds. 
 
The AMA will supply plaques recognizing Thunderbird 
Field as a Historic Site and Historic Club.  I have been 
working with some club members on appropriate wording 
for the new AMA plaques. This will be discussed at the 
February meeting. We will also discuss placement for the 
bronze plaques allowing for best visibility that all may see. 

Joe Jopling has been working with some vendors to obtain 
prices on the needed stone or concrete work to create a 
first class mounting/display area for the plaques. 
 
Most of our yearly event schedule is worked out as of the 
January meeting. After the meeting, I was happy to have a 
couple of crucial volunteers step up to run the summer and 
Winter Float Fly events. Dennis Niles has kindly agreed to 
handle the Summer Float Fly in August and Gary Nelson 
and Mark Wheeler have agreed to handle the winter float 
fly in November. Gentleman, thank you for stepping up to 
help.  
 
We have agreed to support a Boy Scout event with some 
training and a demo for about 200 Scouts. It is scheduled 
for April 11 at the old Eagle Mountain Lake Reserve Base 
(Copeland Field). We need to do more planning for this 
event and will discuss it further at the February meeting. 
 
A quick reminder for all club members to patronize the 
local hobby shops that support our club: Roy’s Hobby 
Shop and JT’s Hobby Shop. Both businesses are very 
generous in supporting our club and club events. Please 
thank them the next time you make a visit. 
 
Bring your club related ideas, questions, problems, and 
solutions to the February meeting and we will work on 
them! 

 
 

Vice Presidents Corner: by Verne ‘Sarge’ Bell 
 
No report this month. 
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January Meeting Minutes; by Tab Bowland 
 
Meeting called to order at 7PM by President Tom Blakeney 
 
Tom began the meeting by presenting 2014 president 
Garry Rife a plaque for his service to the club and 
announced that he was going to change the meeting’s 
format to allow more time for Show n Tell and the 
program. 
 
Show n Tell: 
 
Ed Furche presented his refurbished Waco bi-plane with 
an OS-75 AX motor. 
 
Gary James presented his E-flite shoestring EF-1 Pylon 
Racer with speeds up to 100MPH. Anyone interested in 
pylon pacing please contact Gary James or Sarge Bell for 
more info. 

 
Woody Lake presented two Parkzone T-28 aircraft. The 
first one Woody donated to the club for a raffle item. The 
second T-28 was modified it to look more scale.  
 
Program: 
 
Joe Joplin: Joe made a nice presentation to the club 
explaining Center of Gravity (CG) and balancing of your 
plane. 
 
Officer Reports: 
 
Vice President: Verne “ Sarge” Bell - No Report 
 
Treasurer: Chris Berardi - Chris reported that the club is 
in good standing and as of the meeting we had 115 
members.  
 
Secretary: Tab Bowland - No Report 
 
Safety Officer: Mel Wells - Reminded us that even in cold 
weather we still need to dress warm in layers and to stay 
hydrated. Mel also reminded us about flu season and to 
take precautions were-ever we go. 
 
Newsletter: Woody Lake- Woody reminded us that if you 
are not getting your newsletter please make sure he has 
your correct email address. 
 
President: Tom Blakeney – Tom let the club members 
know Joe Joplin has been reaching out to other local clubs 
by getting them a copy of our newsletter. This will help in 
keeping them informed about Thunderbirds’ events and 
functions at our field. Tom then welcomed our visitors: 
Leon Prescott and Leo Peltier. 
 

Past Events: 
 

Toy for Tots – Steve Ehlers updated the members on the 
total amount of toys and money collected for the event. 
 
Christmas Party: Again the Christmas party was well 
attended, with great food, fun and gifts. The officers will be 
looking for a possible new meeting room for the 2015 party 
as we’ve outgrown our current location. If you have a 
suggestion please contact an officer. 
 
Black eye pea fun fly: Postponed this year due to inclimate 
weather  
 
Old Business: 
 
Field Lease: Joe Joplin updated the members as to where 
we are on the lease of the field with the Corp of Engineers. 
 
Carl Goldberg Vital People Award: Was presented to Joe 
Joplin at the Christmas Party by Steve Ehlers. 
 
Signs: New frequency board update and signs for the end 
of the flight boxes about the Southern fly zone are in the 
works. 
 
New Business: 

 
Boy Scout training: The club was asking to provide 
training for approx. 200 scouts on April 11, 2015.  Due to 
the size of the event, it was suggested that we visit with 
other local clubs to see if they would like to help. 
 
Field Manager: Ken Knotts was appointed 2015 field 
manager. 
 
AMA National Aero modeling Heritage Program: Steve 
Ehlers along with the help of other club members 
submitted the necessary paperwork to the AMA for 
Thunderbird field to be recognized as a National Aero 
modeling Heritage Program Historic site. On January 11, 
2014 the AMA Executive Council voted to approve 
Thunderbird field as a recognized site. We are only the 
fifth field to receive this award and the first to be 
recognized as a Historic Organization. 
Congratulations to Steve and other Thunderbird members 
who helped in making this happen. 
 
Officer Service Terms: It was suggested that we make a 
change in the bylaws to reflect the officers term limits to be 
on a calendar year basis. (January 1 to December 31). A 
motion was made by Ken Knotts to accept this proposed 
change and seconded by Joe Joplin, motion passed. 
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Raffle: 
 
Parkzone T-28 plane – Neil Poort  Prop Balancer – Tab Bowland  5 minute epoxy – Johnny Hunt 
Kicker – Tom Blakeney   Blade Pico QX quad copter – Kip Niles CA glue – Ed Kettler 
4 n 1 tool – Tab Bowland    CA glue – Ian Waring   Accu-throw – Steve Ehlers 
4 n 1 tool – Tommy Perry   1 gallon fuel – Gary Nelson  1 gallon fuel – Tab Bowland 
Prop balancer – Ed Kettler   Prop balancer – Johnny Hunt 
Engine mount hole locator – Gary Cummings 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm 
 
Treasurers Report: by Chris Berardi 
�
No Report this  month 
 
Members Projects 
 
Gary James's model is an eFlite "Shoestring" EF-1 racer 
for the new Electric Formula One class. The original model 
was designed by Jerry Small of Southlake, TX and Horizon 
Hobbies to be produced as an ARF. 

 
Gary stripped off the standard blue/green covering and 
recovered it with white MonoKote and added custom vinyl 
decals provided by Jerry. The scheme approximates the 
appearance of the real "Shoestring" racer owned by Ray 
Cote of El Cajon, CA during the time he was being 
sponsored by Bill Bennett of "Circus Circus" Casinos. As 
you may know, Bennett was the originator and sponsor of 
the original, invitation-only, "Tournament of Champ ions" 
RC aerobatics contest which was held in Las Vegas for 
many years. 
 The EF-1 class rules are designed to create a "level playing 
field". The model features an eFlite Power 25 1250KV 
motor, a Castle Creations Ice Lite 75 ESC, a Dinogy 4S 
3300 LiPo and an APC 8-8 e thin prop. We will have at 
least 7 EF-1 races in Texas this year as the class continues 
to grow. We actively encourage more modelers to join us 
for some electric pylon racing fun. For more information 

contact me, Sarge or visit: www.texasef1.org and 
www.nmpra.org 
The actual Shoestring racer was the dominant Formula 
One Racer at the National Air Races in Reno. It has since 
been retired and relocated to a museum in the San Diego 
Ca. area.  

 
 
Woody’s modified Park Zone T-28. This was a stock T-28 
painted with Latex paint. It includes panel lines, rivets, 
gear doors (non functional) and open canopy with two 
pilots. Prop is for static appearances only. 
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Ed Furche’s Waco YM3 is from a Dave Platt kit that came 
out several decades ago. Dave Platt Mr. Scale) also kitted a 
Spitfire, T28, and FW 190 all which I also built in the 70’s. 
The Waco is painted with Rustoleum Painter’s touch spray 
paint. Decals were created with an ink-jet printer on 
Papillon paper. He removed the 4 stroke 90 and installed 
an OS 75ax, including a Bisson Muffler, anti-siphon valve, 
fueling valve, and remote needle valve. The fiberglass cowl, 
pilot, and windscreen were also replaced. Ed’s original 
Waco was stolen a few years back and like the hole left in 
his hanger it left a hole in his heart.  
 

 
 
Vintage Aviator Ltd's Remembrance Day Airshow: by James Fahey 

The Vintage Aviator Ltd hosts 2-3 air shows every season at Hood Aerodrome, Masterton (New Zealand). The last one was 
a couple of weeks ago and featured two new aircraft making their public debuts, an Albatross D.II (finished in Oswald 
Boelcke's markings) and TVAL's third Sopwith Snipe (finished as F2367 "1-2", B flight 70 Sqn, Bickendorf, March-April 
1919, which is one of markings provided by Wingnut Wings in their 'late' version of the Snipe). The weather was very kind 
on the day and most of the (extensive) collection flew - fantastic experience for a WWI aviation enthusiast, the buzz lasted 
for days. A new format for the show allowed an improved walk around photo opportunity. Thanks to the pilots, the ground 
crew, the commentators, the volunteers and organizers for putting on a fantastic display. Is this show on your bucket list 
yet?  
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SAFETY CORNER 
We are almost to the end of February 2015. Where has the time gone? Even though it is still winter in Texas, the good 
flying weather is not that far off and we have experienced some of that weather already.  In fact, this past Sunday (Feb 
9) was a perfect flying day and the attendance at Thunderbird field was certainly proof of that. This is just a friendly 
reminder to all of our fine pilots to ensure that we follow through with extra care during our normal pre-flight checks 
on those models that may have been sitting in storage through the past winter months or perhaps longer. Check for 
brittle or cut fuel  lines, secure motor mounts and props, other hardware security, secure clevis and clevis retainers, 
wire harness connections, etc. If you have made changes to any of your models, especially battery locations, make sure 
you recheck the CG. I am mentioning these subtle tips mainly because my fellow club members have pointed out these 
same items to me over the years. I am just returning the favor. Also, make sure that everything that can be done is 
being done to prevent accidental shorts between positive and negative outputs of all battery packs, especially the 
Lithium type. The results of this kind of electrical short are usually not pretty. I got that tip from this month’s issue of 
Model Aviation magazine. I am looking forward to another great year with the Thunderbirds. Fly safe and respect the 
hobby. 

Mel Wells 
Safety Coordinator 
safetycoordinator@fwthunderbirds.org 

 
Field Lease Update: by Joe Jopling 
 
LEASE: Our president has signed the lease and returned it to the Corps. Now the Corps must sign and send us a copy. 
Anyone wanting a copy can email me at lingjopjo@charter.net. I will email copies when the Corps has signed the lease 
document. We have reviewed major changes at the club meetings. I will summarize these at a meeting after signing. 

Newsletter Help: by Woody 

 

Greetings Thunderbirds: I would like to expand the subject 
articles in our newsletter and need our members’ help. 
Mostly I fly scale or warbirds leaving 80% of our hobby 
not addressed. I’m not able to attend/cover all events at our 
field and feel I’m doing an injustice to a lot of our 
members. Once again I would like to solicit your help in 
providing photos, articles, building tips, new projects, gee 
whiz  information, or vacation photos (provided everyone is 
fully clothed and an RC model is included)  that may be of 
interest to our folks. It doesn’t have to be elaborate, just a 
few words and photos would be great.  

 

Sunday at the Flying Field 

Beautiful day for flying so I took time to go to our field and get some photos for the newsletter (at least that’s what I told 
Judy). Lots of people and planes and I did manage to get some really good photos before flying my B-25 and T-28. Judging 
from all the SPA airplanes the SPA pilots have started practicing early. Tom had his B-2 Stealth bomber and a rocket 
plane mounted on top of his Carbon Fiber Cub. The rocket plane release mechanism was tested successfully and rocket 
glided back with no mishaps. Next step is with a rocket motor?? Evident in the following photos the usual suspects were 
enjoying the great weather and swapping tall tales, “there I was at 300 feet inverted…….…………” 
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January Meeting 
 
Special raffle item for the January meeting a Park Zone T-
28. Complete with AR600 Receiver all servos, speed 
controller, motor and two 2200 3 cell batteries….. and the 
happy winner is……… Neil Poort 

  
 
Miscellaneous Photos 
 

 
Not sure who the builder is but he can be seen in the coclpit of a soon to be flyable B-17 
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THUNDERBIRD 2014 CALENDAR 
 

DATE   EVENT     POINT OF CONTACT 
 

April 25 th    S.P.A.      Gary Alpin CD 
May 23   Warbirds     Ed Kettler CD 
May 30    Pylon Race      Gary James CD 
June   Old Farts      T.B.D. 
July 4.    Club fun fly     Club Officers 
August 1   Summer float fly     CD to be announced 
August 15    National Model Aviation Day   CD Ed Kettler 
September 26-27    S.P.A.       CD Ken Knotts 
October 2-4   SAB Goblin Bash     CD Will Campbell 
October 10   C.P.A.       CD Tim Reed 
November 7   Texas Electric fun fly     CD Tom Blakeney 
November    21 Pylon Race      CD Gary James, Verne Bell 
November 28   Toy for Tots     Coordinator Steve Ehlers 
December   Thunderbird Christmas Party   Club Officers 
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President:  Tom Blakeney 
E-Mail: tomblakeney28682@ 
���������������yahoo.com 

Vice President:  Verne Bell 
E-Mail: vernebbell2@aim.com�
 

Secretary:  Tab Bowland�
E-Mail: tbirds197@yahoo.com�
 

Treasurer:  Chris Berardi        
E-Mail: mikadopilot@gmail.com 

Safety Officer: Mel Wells               
E-Mail: malekat@sbcglobal.net   

Pilot’s Log:  Woody Lake                       
E-Mail: at6pilot@att.net�����������������������������������
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Len and Debbie  invite you to receive: 
 

$3.00 Off a Full Service Oil Change including Oil, Lube    
and Filter. 
Complete Fluid Top Off, Check Tire Pressure and Vacuum 
Interior + 16 point inspection. 

 
 
 
 
 

2850 Fort Worth Highway 
Hudson Oaks, TX 76087 
(817) 594-2602 

 
������������	�
��������	�
��	�	��������������������� �����
�����	�
�����
���
���	�������	����������������������
��������	��
�

�

 


